
ICL	Board	Meeting	Minutes	
Monday	December	12,	2017,	1:00	pm	

Ford	Hall	Kremer	Board	Room	
	
Present:	Mark	Kasoff,	Ken	Panck,	Ruthann	Panck,	
Jan	Svingen,	Don	Gallagher,	Alice	Sorensen,	Mieke	Visser,	Dave	
MacMillan,	Robyn	Shelby	
Absent:	Peter	Ronai,	Toni	Peterson,	Charlene	Robbins,	Kasia	Quillinan	
	
Minutes	of	November	Board	meeting	were	approved	unanimously.	
	
Treasure’s	Report:		
Charlene	was	absent	but	had	submitted	her	budget	report	via	e-mail	to	
all	Board	members.		No	questions	or	comments	were	voiced.	
	
ICL	Appreciation	Pin:		
Ken	has	been	working	on	a	suggestion	that	we	replace	the	recognition	
certificate	with	a	1-inch	round	pin	that	could	be	worn	on	a	campus	
badge.		The	cost	would	be	$1.59	per	pin	with	a	one-time	set-up	fee	of	
$130.	The	pin	is	very	attractive	with	a	Willamette	logo	and	the	words	
“ICL	Volunteer.”	These	would	be	given	as	recognition	to	those	who	
have	made	a	contribution.		Discussion	will	continue	at	the	next	Board	
meeting.	
	
Information	Services:		
•		Peter	was	absent	but	submitted	his	report	via	email.	
• Peter	is	entering	Spring	presentations	on	the	Spring	2017	ICL	Class	

Schedule,	as	the	information	becomes	available.		
• Peter	will	not	be	publishing	the	Spring	2017	program	to	the	ICL	web	

site	until	it	is	more	complete.	This	means	that	the	Spring	2017	Class	
Schedule	will	not	be	visible	on	the	web	site	until	shortly	before	the	
beginning	of	the	Spring	Semester	[most	likely	at	the	beginning	of	the	



New	Year].	However,	the	Curriculum	Committee	has	access	to	the	
information	it	needs	on	one	of	Dave	MacMillan's	spreadsheets.	

• Peter	is	



• Added	new	tools	(reports/tabs)	to	"CURRICULUM	FORM:	SPRING	
2017":“Empty	Slots"	(shows	available	time	slots),	"COMPLETED",	
“Post	to	Web”	(formatted	schedule	info),	“Contact	Info”	(Presenters	
w	phone	and/or	email	info).	

• Working	with	Peter	on	a	formatted	report	that	fits	the	info,	order,	
and	format	used	on	webpage	schedule	posted.	Fixed	problem	and	
made	changes	to	"Post	to	Web"	tools	that	make	more	sense.	

• Now	have	3	sign-off	columns	for	use	by	Curriculum,	IS,	and	IT.	
• Up-to-date	on	posting	finalized	presenters	to	the	schedule	reports.	
• Bob	Muir	and	I	got	together	to	"finalize"	Liberal	Arts	Subjects	for	all	

870+/-	presentations	in	the	schedule	database,	made	sure	there	was	
only	1	per	entry.	

• Next	thing	to	do	is	writing	up	documentation	and	guidelines	for	the	
Curriculum	Committee	to	follow	when	scheduling.	

• I	was	tasked	with	looking	into	some	kind	of	sound	system	for	field	
trips.	Individual	devices	for	60	people	would	be	too	expensive	for	just	
2	days	a	year;	could	be	rented,	but	still	very	expensive	($2200-$2300)	

• Alternative:		Microphone/headset	and	small	speaker	box	carried	by	
tour	leader	(or	other?)	wired	or	wireless	with	costs	from	$25	to	$125	

• Two	types	of	the	microphone/	headset	were	presented.		The	Board	
approved	a	motion	to	order	both	options	for	a	trial	and	keep	the	one	
that	works	best	for	us.	

	
Curriculum	Committee:	
• We	are	tentatively	planning	our	next	field	trip,	which	will	be	to	

Monrovia	Nursery.	We	will	be	there	in	the	morning,	have	lunch	in	
Dayton,	and	visit	another	site	of	interest	on	the	return	trip.	

• Only	4	slots	remain	open	for	spring	semester.	
• Over	the	past	year	presentations	by	Willamette	professors	have	

constituted	a	larger	percentage	of	total	presentations	than	usual.	
• In	January	the	Curriculum	Committee	will	discuss	the	process	for	

inviting,	confirming	and	paying	presenters,	and	for	requesting	



reimbursement.	They	will	work	to	complete	documents	that	will	
accurately	describe	these	processes.	

• We	are	still	looking	for	a	member	to	take	the	role	of	Curriculum	Co-
Director	next	year.		A	job	description	for	this	position	is	challenging	
because	the	responsibilities	are	continuously	evolving.	

	
University	Relations:	
•			Kasia	was	absent	and	submitted	her	report	via	email:	
• A	few	more	parking	permits	are	available	for	new	members	in	

January;	the	cost	is	pro-rated	to	$57.		See	Kasia	for	details.	
• CCTV	is	going	along	reasonably	well.	A	couple	of	additional	

volunteers	are	needed	to	help	set	up	and	operate	the	cameras	when	
Shahrom	is	not	available.	Shahrom	will	do	“on	the	job	training”	for	a	




